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This is a combined minutes for both Wednesday and Friday.  
 
Mainline track is proceeding well. The center island is complete and the elevated section along the 
meeting room wall is very far along. Track is preparing to start onto the Port Charles lobe. 
 
The backdrop dividing the Port Charles lobe is in place, but can be removed as needed until all needed 
work around it is completed. 
 
Tortoises are beginning to be installed in an effort spearheaded by Bill. There is a signal in the yard area 
indicating when the track is occupied on the other side of the dividing wall.  
 
Design of the paper mill continues. Cardboard substitutes for the de-barker and power house to be 
constructed to help in visualization of buildings that will occupy the window sill area. 
 


